Fox Valley Workforce Development Board and Local Elected Officials Joint Meeting
Approved Meeting Minutes

February 26, 2009

Members Present:  Mr. Grant, Ms. Welch, Ms. Holcomb, Mr. Thiel, Ms. VanNess, Ms. Mingus, Mr. Sloan, Mr. Mauch, Mr. Hipke, Mr. Westphal, Ms. Holmes, Mr. Beregszazi, Mr. Martinez, Mr. Toshner, Mr. Wehner, Mr. Bartz, Mr. Kelly, Ms. LeBrun

Members Absent:  Ms. Tirado, Ms. Cronmiller, Mr. Geigle, Ms. Roettger, Mr. Kleman
LEO Members Present:  Mr. Paltzer, Mr. Barribeau, Mr. Harris, Mr. Loughrin (for Mr. Koeppen)

LEO Members Absent:  Mr. Helmer, Mr. Buechel, Mr. Weiss
Others Present:  Ms. Meyer, Mr. Hesse, Mr. Turner, Ms. Rivera, Ms. Lemieux, Ms. Reinke, Mahon person

Approval of minutes for December 11, 2008 FVWDB meeting and for January 21, 2009 Local Elected Officials meeting:  Mr. Mauch made a motion to approve the meeting minutes as presented.  Mr. Paltzer second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  
Consent Agenda:  The consent agenda items included the Executive Committee report and Economic Development Committee report.  It was identified during the meeting the Expenses and Revenues document as of 12/31/08 was not the most up to date information and would be sent to members at a later date.    

Mr. Barribeau made to motion to approve the Executive and Economic Development Committee report as consent agenda items, but to not approve the current Expenses and Revenues sheet.   Mr. Bartz second and there was no further discussion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Grant updates:  The FVWDB Grant writer, Mr. Plisch, composed a brief update on the grant opportunities recently submitted on behalf of the FVWDB and it was distributed to the group.
Waiver Requests:  Mr. Hesse and Ms. Welch discussed a handout regarding four waiver requests the DWD has requested from DOL regarding:  implementation of common measures, use of formula funds for incumbent worker training, youth program procurement requirements, and transfer of funds between Adult and Dislocated Worker programs.  DWD did not receive a waiver regarding use of unspent formula funds which is beneficial to the local areas.  Mr. Bartz asked for clarification on how the process works; Ms. Welch explained while the waivers were granted to DWD, local areas must now individually request these waivers from DWD.  

Mr. Mauch made a motion for Ms. Welch to request the four waivers from DWD for the Fox Valley WDA.  Mr. Beregszazi second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passes.

Discussion of Stimulus Package (Summer Youth, Dislocated worker and adult program, and year round youth):  Ms. Welch reviewed a handout which listed stimulus funds for the state of Wisconsin.  The handout listed the State’s PY 08 allocation, the amount of stimulus funding, and the FVWDB PY 08 allocation.

On July 1, 2009, the FVWDB will also receive PY 09 (local) funding.  The stimulus funding should be received by sometime late March or April and is a separate funding source but needs to be spent quickly.  


A discussion followed on using the funds and how to best assist dislocated worker individuals to gain long term employment.  There will obviously be additional challenges in the present economy.  Ms. Welch discussed increasing the number of on the job training opportunities.  Mr. Beregszazi commented it is very helpful for smaller businesses.  Mr. Bartz noted a need for soft skill education.  Ms. Welch explained the  three uses for funds:  core (job centers, workshops), intensive (in case management system with a one on one help, resume, job search, GOAL classes, computer training), and training (must be credentialed training with curriculum).  

 Ms. Welch believes there will be a two year window to spend stimulus funds, and common performance measures will be used.  

Youth funding will be paying wages for summer youth program. The projects will not be limited to private sector businesses, and will focus on community based projects.  ADVOCAP will be looking to partner with community development block grant projects and will be involved in many weatherization projects.  A FVWDB staff team will meet with respective communities to see how to best work together on these projects.  There will also be classroom time involved in the project for increasing other skills besides the hands on training.  Technical college and universities will also be engaged.  If anyone has ideas on projects, please contact Ms. Welch.  The only performance measure for summer youth is work readiness.  As of this point, the goal is to serve 200 youth during the 2009 summer, but will help more if possible.  Ms. Welch noted DOL is sticking to the existing WIA requirements of 100% of poverty to qualify.  


Ms. Holcomb made a motion to continue with these programs as described.  Mr. Westphal second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.
Action plan for Stimulus Package Implementation

a)  Recommendation for programming: covered in previous agenda item.
b)  Committee and board meeting schedules:  Ms. Welch noted because of stimulus funding and how it could affect programming, the previously scheduled March FVWDB meeting was moved to today’s date so the Board could act quickly if necessary.   She suggests an executive committee meeting within the next 6-8 weeks and another full FVWDB meeting in late April instead of waiting until May.  Ms. Meyer will send a notice out for dates in later April.  The May meeting date will be kept as planned in case it is necessary to meet again.  

Committee meetings will be held in the next 1-2 months to bring recommendations to the Executive committee.  

c)  Role of Executive Committee during Implementation (Action):   Ms. Welch explained the current subcommittees of the FVWDB are the Youth Council, One Stop, Economic Development, Healthcare Alliance, and Executive Committee.  These groups are open and any members who want to join can request to do so from Ms. Welch (please copy Ms. Meyer as well).  Ms. Meyer will email the full FVWDB if any committee meetings are being held, and they are also posted on the FVWDB website a week in advance.  


Due to the tight timeline of receiving/using stimulus funds, a discussion ensued on the FVWDB granting the Executive Committee to move quickly, if a funding decision needs to be made quickly, without the approval or meeting of the full FVWDB membership.  Again, notices will be sent to all members regarding any committee meetings and they are open to the public.

Mr. Beregszazi made a motion to allow the Executive Committee to make decisions if necessary without the approval of the full Board due to the tight timeline of the stimulus funding.  Mr. Bartz second and there was no further discussion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Town of Menasha Request for Storm Water Retention Pond


Andrew Schmidt from McMahon gave a handout and explained the process for the town of Menasha request. This proposed site would need 0.03 acres of the FVWDB property.  Mr. Paltzer suggested that Mr. Schmidt show this map to FEMA as they are requiring flood plain maps.  


A public meeting is being held in two weeks for discussion, but Mr. Schmidt wanted to bring it to the FVWDB’s attention first.  The water goes to a storm sewer on the east side of the map.  The town is asking for the FVWDB to donate this piece of the property.  McMahon is giving up 3/10 of an acre; the FVWDB is giving up 0.03 of an acre.  The town will cover any legal costs related to paperwork, etc.  


Mr. Beregszazi made a motion to approve the Town of Menasha request for the FVWDB to donate 0.03 of an acre of the property for the Storm Water Retention Pond and Mr. Mauch second, if all costs associated with exchanging the property be covered by the Town of Menasha.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  
Next Steps:  None to report.
Alumni Event Update:  A reminder was given that the FVWDB Alumni Event is scheduled for Thursday, March 19th at 4:30pm at the Holiday Inn Neenah Riverwalk.

Other Business:  None

Adjournment:  Mr. Beregszazi made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Hipke second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 4:10pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl A. Welch 

